
Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Association Meeting 
Thursday, May 17, 2018 6:00pm 
@ Fairgrounds, Pavilion North  

 
Meeting called to order at 7:37pm. Pledges led my Mackenzie N.  
 
Clara made a motion to approve the Secretary's report. Jim seconded it. All approve. Motion passed.  
Jim gave the Treasurer's report for Aaron. Aaron met with Baird and would like to transfer over to work 
with them. Brenda made a motion to accept. Larry seconded it. All approve. Motion passed. Jody made a 
motion to approve the Treasurer's report. Brenda seconded it. All approve. Motion passed.  
 
Introduction of new people: Donna Baldwin Haut and Dina Messina are both members of the new North 
Shore Club. Jennifer Thill is new from Lakeview.  
 
Committee Reports:  
 
Foundation: Sheri reported for the Bowl-a-Thon. The numbers have dropped and they are looking for 
someone to step up and help out. There will be a meet and greet for the Foundation on August 14, 
located at the fairgrounds at 6pm. The new Foundation coordinator will be Jamie Jacobson. Sheri stated 
they are not sure what they are doing with the green piggy banks yet, but hang on to them because they 
are working something out for them.  
 
Historical Committee: Brenda stated they are working with a landscaper outside of Mequon for the brick 
project. Two planters have been chosen for the brick area at the fairgrounds. The construction is set to 
take place this June.  
 
Older Youth Committee: Kathy reported that Lisa Spangler is willing to take over older youth but needs 
help from some other people.  
 
Association Assets: Rodger stated that a few things are going in and out of the storage units. The Haunt 
costumes have been brought in.  
 
Haunt Committee: Clara reported that we are trying to get the word out about the Haunt to everybody.  
 
Camp: Lynn stated that camp is coming up soon. There are a total of 174 youth and staff going.  
 
Old Business:  
 
Archery Tri-County Tournament & Family Day: Steve reported it went very well and the kids had a lot of 
fun.  
 
4-H Shooting Sports Training: Steve stated it went very well. There were a total of 19 people. Four of 
them being from our county.  
 
Leadership Team books: We need to fill spots that aren't filled in the leadership books. Need a chair for 
some spots.   
 
Space Camp: Kathy reported that the 6 youth from our county had a fantastic trip. 
  
North Shore: Dina Messina reported that the first North Shore meeting went very well. The families that 
attended it really enjoyed it. The club had a total of 15 youth and 8 adults.  
 



Rabbit Fun Show: Deb stated that it was very well attended. Youth learned about the rabbit project and 
showmanship.  
 
Horse and Pony lock-in: The Horse and Pony lock-in was the first weekend in May. In the Horse Bowl, the 
senior team is heading to Nationals.  
 
Softball/ Kickball Tournament: Held on July 7th. The junior teams participate in kickball while the seniors 
play softball.  
 
Cedarburg Festivals Committee: Lynn reported that the Festivals Committee is letting us have the same 
profit from the lemonade sale as last year.  
 
Fair Parking: Bob Schmidt stated that parking passes are $10 daily, $25 weekly, and $40 for reserved 
parking. Parking passes due on the Monday or Tuesday before fair.  
 
Dog Show: Mackenzie reported on the county-wide dog show. She said it was very successful.  
 
Lynn a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jim seconded it. Meeting adjourned at 9:00pm. 
 
Roll call: 
Jay Road 5 
Lakeview 2 
T and C 8 
Lindenwood 1 
Cloverleaf 1 
Covered Bridge 2 
Deckers Corners 1 
Little Kohler 1 
Waubeka 3 
Knellsville 4 
Holy Cross 1 
North Shore 2 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
 
Jessica Mejchar, Secretary  
 


